
Senate Committee on Energy and Environment 
RE: Opposition to SB301 
Dear Chair,, Senator Sollman, Vice-Chair, Senator Findley, Member Senator Golden, Member, Senator Hayden, Member, Senator Lieber 
 
My name is Rich Morgan and I am a resident of Portland, and an active user of the Lower Willamette River. I am writing today as a member of Portland’s Calm Water Coalition to let you know that 
the concern and opposition to SB301 -1 is not limited to the Newberg Pool and Upper Willamette. We have been concerned in Portland for many years, as bills continue to be introduced in 
attempts to overturn safety regulations and wake management throughout the Willamette. Here is a chart demonstrating the six or more years that Calm Water Coalition has work with City, 
County, Marine Board and many organizations to promote and retain regulations that keep all users safe. As you can see, our organization represents several thousand members of Portland area 
River Users. Here is a snapshot of the continued support CWC has given to river safety and habitat sustainability.  
 
Please do not pass SB301 -1. It is essentially the same changes to three bills that have been introduced and dismissed in three Legislative Sessions, as well as a similar bill that lost court case. 
without any changes or reasons to amend current regulations on the Upper Willamette. Neither the Upper of Lower River regulations need to be changed.  
 
Thank you, 
Rich Morgan   

 
 
 
 
 
 


